I was impressed by the focal points in some of the gardens. The alpacas at Woodhill were a good example, but on a scale more suited to our garden one of the town gardens had an arbour with a pot placed strategically in the distance to draw the eye. … June
I loved sharing the joy and passion of keen and knowledgeable fellow gardeners – both the garden owners (especially Hazel!) and fellow travellers. Fabulous organisation, food, company, garden variety, food, even the weather, and again, the food! … Janine

The tour provided a rare opportunity for us to look at a range of sculptures, both large and small and of different materials, in a variety of situations that displayed their owners’ desire to achieve a special effect. Whilst many of the smaller gardens used sculpture to feature garden ‘windows’, it was on the estate gardens that sculpture came to the fore and highlighted stunning design to provide breathtaking visual stimulation. ... Shoey
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I was inspired by the metal framework, pictured above, because I need to add some structural height in my garden. I liked the heavy look of the one in the Berry garden, but would copy it on a smaller scale to suit my garden. I need something on which to grow a vine (grapes or perhaps kiwi fruit) as I want to make the garden as productive as possible. … Celeste
The raised platform in the schoolyard garden gave visitors a different perspective on the clipped camellias. … Peter
Norm loved the size of ‘Woodhill’ with its sweeping views to the coast and the grounds with the natural amphitheatre. I can’t get the white Pieris hedge out of my mind. Who would think of a planting like that? It extended down one side of the drive at the ‘Okes Camellia Garden’.
Now that I have started I can’t stop! We both particularly enjoyed looking and listening at Hazel’s garden, ‘Avia Hortus’. ... Annabelle and Norm 
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What we learnt on the Berry trip …





Janine can roll down hills.


Frances learnt that Gymea lilies are ‘waratahs 


on sticks’.


Bill hates forget-me-nots!


Annabelle forgot the name of forget-me-nots!


Peter plans to walk the Putty Road, with a pram!


Gai can do the Dubbo leg lift! She may demonstrate ... NOT!


We loved the mix of small town gardens and rural acreage gardens with sculptures as a feature. Seeing and learning about new ideas is inspiring.


We thoroughly enjoyed taking the club to Berry. Everyone contributed in some way to make it special – such a happy and appreciative bunch.





Where to next?! ... Sharon and Lynton





Celeste’s photo of metal framework. 








